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El Dorado Gun Club General Meeting       February 10, 2020 
Held at Colina de Oro, Diamond Springs 
Opened:  5:00 PM Closed 5:25 PM 
 
 
 
Officers Present:   Dick Cox President, Bob St.Amount Vice President; Sandra Longcor, Treasurer; Sharon Denton, 
Secretary 
 
Board Present:  Doug Becker, Jim Peet, Dave Longcor, Si Russell, Mike Worley, Mickey Razy, Tony Garcia, Charlie 
Freeland, Pam Nessenson  
 
Quorum:  Yes. 
 
Minutes:  It was moved, seconded and unanimous vote to waive the reading of the minutes for January 13, 2020 meeting.  
 
President’s Report:  Dick thanked everyone that volunteered at the Annual Winter dinner and to the El Dorado Youth 
Trap for running prizes. 
 
Si Russell would like a replacement as Raffle Ticket Organizer and Seller.  Bill Foster volunteered the El Dorado Youth 
Trap members to do this job.  Thank you, Bill and members. 
 
Vice President’s Report:  No report. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  Thank you Mickey for the minutes for the January 13, 2020 meeting.  Thirty-four new members have 
joined so far in 2020. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  The following are the balances for our accounts as of January 31, 2020: 
 
Checking Account $45316.36 
Savings Account $34128.24 
EV Account  $19767.68 
USPSA Account  $  4071.63 
 
The costs to date for the Annual Membership dinner are $7906.85.  A full report will be available in the near future. 
 
Report of Committees: 
 
Pistol/Rifle Range:  Jim Peet reported that Charlie, Michael and he worked on the wiring in the connex and put in a 
microwave and coffee system.  Onsite drainage-we are waiting for rain to make sure that it is working correctly. 
 
Trap Range:  Mickey reported that there had been a Multiplex shoot of 20 shooters last Saturday and there would be a 
profit from it.  The shade covers are to be installed next Wednesday.  There will be a special shoot – Pool & Spa 
Maintenance Association’s event.  They expect 60 shooters. 
 
El Dorado Youth Trap:  Bill Foster reported that they have a membership of 30 youth shooters.  There will be a Fun Shoot 
the 1st Saturday of March and will be using the trailer.  Again, thanks for the use of the field. 
 
RSO Report:  Pam reported there are 52 RSO’s and only two have not renewed their certifications. 
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Old Business:  Website:  Please contact Sharon (secretaryedrgc@gmail.com)  with ideas or suggestions for our website:  
edgunclub.com. 
 
Results from the drawings at the Winter Dinner are as follows: 
 
CZ SP01 9mm pistol – David Richter 
Henry Golden Boy .22 rifle – Bill Foster 
Stoeger Condor 12 ga over under shotgun – Tony Peterson 
One-year Membership – Randy Bickel 
Five-year Membership – Kevin Atkinson 
  
Congratulations to the Winners. 
 
New Business:  No report. 
 
Thanks to all attendees for coming to the meeting. 
 
Next General Membership meeting:  March 9, 2020, at 5:00 P.M. 
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